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24th June 2020 

Dear Year 7 Parents and Guardians, 

 

I am delighted to be writing to you with the details of two days that pupils will be required in school in coming weeks. 

On Monday 29 June and Friday 17 July school will be running for Year 7 pupils and there will be no online teaching 

delivered. 

 

Whilst we are pleased with the online learning that the pupils are completing, we cannot underestimate the importance 

of having pupils in school for a couple of days before the summer. These two days are intended to support pupils with 

their mental health and well-being, to deliver some key learning in English, maths, science and humanities and for all 

pupils to have the opportunity to participate in some PE. Attending school will also be key in preparing the pupils for 

their return to school in September. 

 

Pupils will be taught in groups sat at ‘exam style’ desks in order to best avoid any physical contact with others. They 

will be supervised by a teacher throughout the day and taught by subject specialists.  

 

Pupils will need to: 

 wear school PE kit to school, including trainers and joggers 

 bring a packed lunch, snack and drinks as there will not be any canteen service available 

 bring their own pencil case  

 bring their homework diary and relevant books 

 bring a packet of tissues 

Pupils may choose to bring: 

 hand sanitiser 

 a face mask 

Year 7 will be split into four teaching groups and will remain in the same classroom for their taught lessons, of which 

there will be three per day. Each lesson will be 1.5 hours long and will be a combination of a consolidation of 

learning, revisiting and re-teaching key ‘tricky’ concepts and planning for future learning. PE lessons will be taught at 

Trinity Road and pupils will travel there on the Green Bus. 

 

On Monday 29 June lessons will be English, maths and PE or PSHE and on Friday 17 July lessons will be sciences, 

humanities and PE or PSHE. The school day will begin at 8.50am and end at 3.00pm. 

 

The Green Bus are offering a flexible bus service to everyone in school from several areas; booking is necessary two 

days in advance. Please visit www.thegreenbus.co.uk/flexibus/ for more information. 

 

mailto:enquiry@keaston.bham.sch.uk
http://www.thegreenbus.co.uk/flexibus/
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In order for us to plan for the days in school we need you to confirm your son’s attendance by reply and by the 

latest 3.00pm on Thursday. Once we have received responses from year 7 parents we will write with finer details of 

groupings and expected behaviours. 

Please complete this form: 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=pBN91ke_JkWGvZbe4oIpjbNTP8E7xONLlfk62YCjJ_JUNFE

wSktMWElSRlhRVjlLRVBESEZLOFVGOS4u 

  

We are looking forward to seeing the pupils at school! 

 

Yours faithfully 

 

Ms S Lewsey  

Deputy Headteacher 

 

  

mailto:enquiry@keaston.bham.sch.uk
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24th June 2020 

Dear Year 8 Parents and Guardians 

 

I am delighted to be writing to you with the details of two days that pupils will be required in school in coming weeks. 

On Tuesday 30 June and Thursday 16 July school will be running for Year 8 pupils and there will be no online 

teaching delivered. 

 

Whilst we are pleased with the online learning that the pupils are completing, we cannot underestimate the importance 

of having pupils in school for a couple of days before the summer. These two days are intended to support pupils with 

their mental health and well-being, to deliver some key learning in English, maths, science and humanities and for all 

pupils to have the opportunity to participate in some PE. Attending school will also be key in preparing the pupils for 

their return to school in September. 

 

Pupils will be taught in groups sat at ‘exam style’ desks in order to best avoid any physical contact with others. They 

will be supervised by a teacher throughout the day and taught by subject specialists.  

 

Pupils will need to: 

 wear school PE kit to school, including trainers and joggers 

 bring a packed lunch, snack and drinks as there will not be any canteen service available 

 bring their own pencil case  

 bring their homework diary and relevant books 

 bring a packet of tissues 

Pupils may choose to bring: 

 hand sanitiser 

 a face mask 

Year 8 will be split into four teaching groups and will remain in the same classroom for their taught lessons, of which 

there will be three per day. Each lesson will be 1.5 hours long and will be a combination of a consolidation of 

learning, revisiting and re-teaching key ‘tricky’ concepts and planning for future learning. PE lessons will be taught at 

Trinity Road and pupils will travel there on the Green Bus. 

 

On Tuesday 30 June lessons will be English, maths and PE or PSHE and on Thursday 16 July lessons will be sciences, 

humanities and PE or PSHE. The school day will begin at 8.50am and end at 3.00pm. 

 

The Green Bus are offering a flexible bus service to everyone in school from several areas; booking is necessary two 

days in advance. Please visit www.thegreenbus.co.uk/flexibus/ for more information. 

In order for us to plan for the days in school we need you to confirm your son’s attendance by reply and by the 

latest 3.00pm on Thursday. Once we have received responses from year 8 parents we will write with finer details of 

groupings and expected behaviours. 

mailto:enquiry@keaston.bham.sch.uk
http://www.thegreenbus.co.uk/flexibus/
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Please complete this form: 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=pBN91ke_JkWGvZbe4oIpjbNTP8E7xONLlfk62YCjJ_JUNFE

wSktMWElSRlhRVjlLRVBESEZLOFVGOS4u 

 

We are looking forward to seeing the pupils at school! 

 

Yours faithfully 

 

Ms S Lewsey  

Deputy Headteacher 
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24th June 2020 

Dear Year 9 Parents and Guardians 

 

I am delighted to be writing to you with the details of two days that pupils will be required in school in coming weeks. 

On Wednesday 1 July and Wednesday 15 July school will be running for Year 9 pupils and there will be no online 

teaching delivered. 

 

Whilst we are pleased with the online learning that the pupils are completing, we cannot underestimate the importance 

of having pupils in school for a couple of days before the summer. These two days are intended to support pupils with 

their mental health and well-being, to deliver some key learning in English, maths and the sciences and for all pupils 

to have the opportunity to participate in some PE. Attending school will also be key in preparing the pupils for their 

return to school in September. 

 

Pupils will be taught in groups sat at ‘exam style’ desks in order to best avoid any physical contact with others. They 

will be supervised by a teacher throughout the day and taught by subject specialists.  

Pupils will need to: 

 wear school PE kit to school, including trainers and joggers 

 bring a packed lunch, snack and drinks as there will not be any canteen service available 

 bring their own pencil case  

 bring their homework diary and relevant books 

 bring a packet of tissues 

Pupils may choose to bring: 

 hand sanitiser 

 a face mask 

Year 8 will be split into four teaching groups and will remain in the same classroom for their taught lessons, of which 

there will be three per day. Each lesson will be 1.5 hours long and will be a combination of a consolidation of 

learning, revisiting and re-teaching key ‘tricky’ concepts and planning for future learning. PE lessons will be taught at 

Trinity Road and pupils will travel there on the Green Bus. 

 

On Wednesday 1 July lessons will be English, maths and PE or PSHE and on Wednesday 15 July lessons will be the 

sciences and PE or PSHE. The school day will begin at 8.50am and end at 3.00pm. 

 

The Green Bus are offering a flexible bus service to everyone in school from several areas; booking is necessary two 

days in advance. Please visit www.thegreenbus.co.uk/flexibus/ for more information. 

In order for us to plan for the days in school we need you to confirm your son’s attendance by reply and by the 

latest 3.00pm on Thursday. Once we have received responses from year 9 parents we will write with finer details of 

groupings and expected behaviours. 

Please complete this form: 

mailto:enquiry@keaston.bham.sch.uk
http://www.thegreenbus.co.uk/flexibus/
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https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=pBN91ke_JkWGvZbe4oIpjbNTP8E7xONLlfk62YCjJ_JUNFE

wSktMWElSRlhRVjlLRVBESEZLOFVGOS4u 

 

We are looking forward to seeing the pupils at school! 

 

Yours faithfully 

 

Ms S Lewsey  

Deputy Headteacher 
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24th June 2020 

Dear Year 10 Parents and Guardians 

 

I am delighted to be writing to you with the details of three days when pupils will be required in school in coming 

weeks. On Thursday 2 July, Monday 13 July and Tuesday 14 July school will be running for Year 10 pupils and there 

will be no online teaching delivered. 

 

Whilst we are pleased with the online learning that the pupils are completing, we cannot underestimate the importance 

of having pupils in school for a couple of days before the summer. These three days are intended to support pupils 

with their mental health and well-being, to deliver some key learning in English and maths, attend master classes in 

other subjects and for all pupils to have the opportunity to participate in some PE. Attending school will also be key in 

preparing the pupils for their return to school in September. 

 

On Thursday 2 July pupils will be taught in groups sat at ‘exam style’ desks in order to best avoid any physical contact 

with others. They will be supervised by a teacher throughout the day and taught by subject specialists.  

Pupils will need to: 

 wear school PE kit to school, including trainers 

 bring a packed lunch, snack and drinks as there will not be any canteen service available 

 bring their own pencil case  

 bring their homework diary 

 bring a packet of tissues 

Pupils may choose to bring: 

 hand sanitiser 

 a face mask 

Year 10 will be split into four teaching groups and will remain in the same classroom for their taught lessons, of which 

there will be three per day. Each lesson will be 1.5 hours long and will be a combination of a consolidation of 

learning, revisiting and re-teaching key ‘tricky’ concepts and planning for future learning. PE lessons will be taught at 

Trinity Road and pupils will travel there on the Green Bus. 

 

On Monday 13 and Tuesday 14 July pupils will attend a range of master classes in the GCSEs that they are studying. 

The school day will begin at 8.50am and end at 3.00pm. 

 

The Green Bus are offering a flexible bus service to everyone in school from several areas; booking is necessary two 

days in advance. Please visit www.thegreenbus.co.uk/flexibus/ for more information. 

mailto:enquiry@keaston.bham.sch.uk
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In order for us to plan for the days in school we need you to confirm your son’s attendance by reply and by the 

latest 3.00pm on Thursday. Once we have received responses from year 10 parents we will write with finer details of 

groupings and expected behaviours. 

Please complete this form: 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=pBN91ke_JkWGvZbe4oIpjbNTP8E7xONLlfk62YCjJ_JUNFE

wSktMWElSRlhRVjlLRVBESEZLOFVGOS4u 

 

We are looking forward to seeing the pupils at school! 

 

 
Yours faithfully 

 

Ms S Lewsey  

Deputy Headteacher 
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